  

April 2017
Dear Parents,
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Welcome back to the Summer term of P1/2!  I hope you had a lovely Easter break and enjoyed spending time with family.
This term our class topic will be Science and Health based.  We will be learning how the body works.  Within this topic we will be focusing on the skeleton and how it protects our body.  In relation to this, we will be learning how to keep our body healthy through exercise and eating healthily.  We will also begin to learn about our mental health by focusing on how to cope with different emotions and who can help us.
Literacy
P1 The children will be revising the initial sounds they have learned so far and they will be using these sounds to build words.  They will also be learning how to build sentences, using capital letters and full stops.  There will also be a focus on rhyming words and noticing patterns within words.  Each child will also continue to extend their range of word recognition and reading skills.
P2 The children will be focusing on learning more letter blends, spelling strategies and common words.  They will also continue to develop their writing skills by writing for different purposes and within different contexts.  In reading they will be analysing our reading books in more detail and continuing to use our Reading Task Maps.  Please ask your child about these and how they work as I am sure they would love to share their learning with you!  
In Maths, each Maths group this term will be developing their understanding of Time.  Through differentiated learning we will all also be learning about Symmetry and 3D Shape.  The children will also continue to focus on their basic number skills.  P1 children will be working on counting, addition and subtraction.  P2 children will be learning how to multiply and divide, and learning how these concepts are linked.  We will also be focusing on Problem Solving skills, specific to each Maths Group, to enable them to use what they have learned within a variety of contexts.  We will also continue to implement Big Maths to enhance mental maths skills, encouraging children to build up speed and accuracy when it comes to mental maths questions.  
In Science this term we will be learning about the Life Cycle of Plants and Forces.  
Things to remember:

· Homework will continue to go home on a Monday and should be handed in on a Thursday morning.  It is important to use Look, Say, Cover, Write and Check.  If you are unsure what this is please let us know as I am happy to help.
· Reading will be heard 3 times a week in class so please ensure your child has their reading book at school with them every day.  Please sign to acknowledge that it has been completed.
· Gym will be on a Tuesday and Friday.  Hopefully this term we will be getting outside a lot more!
Please do not hesitate to get in touch with me if you have any concerns about your child and their learning.  
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Many thanks,

Mrs Muir
